Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Sent: Wednesday, March 28, 2012 3:07 PM

To: 'Steve Carter’

Subject: RE: Haber Qil, 1401 Grand Avenue, San Leandro (RO0000370)
Stephen,

Welcome back.
Thanks for the clarification; your proposed approach is appropriate at the site.

Mark Detterman

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG
Alameda County Environmental Health

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

Direct: 510.567.6876

Fax: 510.337.9335

Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm

From: Steve Carter [mailto:scarter@stratusinc.net]

Sent: Wednesday, March 28, 2012 2:58 PM

To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: Haber Oil, 1401 Grand Avenue, San Leandro (RO0000370)

Mark:

Per your letter of March 28, 2012, Stratus will modify the groundwater monitoring and sampling schedule for
this site to include all wells (MW-1 through MW-8) in the first semiannual event, and wells MW-1 through
MW-4 during the second semiannual event.

With regards to the analytical suite, all wells were analyzed for oil range organics (ORO, C22-C40+) during the
4" guarter 2011 event; no ORO were reported in any of the samples. You don’t specifically reference the ORO
in your letter, but your letter of June 23, 2011 requested analysis of ORO for one year. We will include ORO in
the analytical suite for the first sampling event of 2012, then discontinue (assuming data does not indicate
otherwise). Please advise if you intended otherwise.

The next sampling event (currently scheduled for April 26, 2012) will include analysis of the sample from well
MW-2 for diesel range organics (DRO, C13-C22), with and without the silica gel cleanup. Continued inclusion
of DRO will be evaluated based on the results from this sampling event. During this sampling event, all wells
will be analyzed for gasoline range organics (GRO), BTEX, oxygenates, 1,2-DCA, EDB, naphthalene, and other
VOCs.

The requested work plan is in the final review stage, and should be uploaded to your server shortly.



Stephen J. Carter, P.G.
Stratus Environmental, Inc.

(530) 676-6008 direct
(916) 813-3778 mobile
scarter@stratusinc.net
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